
Hi Alan 

Still no home access to landline or internet,  that will probably be sorted out later on in 
the week. Depending which way the wind is blowing.  

I forgot to tell you that there was another accident last week, Tuesday I think. Two cars 
trying to get into the Texaco garage at the same time as one was coming out. Relatively 
minor bump but that brings the total this year to 8 that I or my wife has witnessed. 3 
close to or at the Garage, 2 at New Lane Junction, 1 at Rose and Crown. 1 at the bottom 
of the hill on Southport Rd and a tractor that managed to lose it's load at New Lane 
Junction, with giant bales of hay everywhere. Not to mention something mysteriously 
damaging our front wall at the beginning of the year nor the phone cables being brought 
down by a crane 11 days ago. 

I've raised most of this in the prison objections before and I had also contacted 
Katherine Fletcher MP to raise concerns about the prison and the likely increase in 
traffic and accidents upon Southport Rd. This year has been particularly bad for 
accidents. Most relatively minor but it is only a matter of time before somebody is 
killed. For the record, I have also contacted Highways before and raised an freedom of 
information request to get access to some traffic data for Southport Rd itself. 

Best Wishes  

Paul 

 


